
 

 Page 1 of 1 SB 780 - A 

 
FISCAL IMPACT OF PROPOSED LEGISLATION Measure:   SB 780 - A 
80th Oregon Legislative Assembly – 2019 Regular Session 
Legislative Fiscal Office 

Only Impacts on Original or Engrossed 
 Versions are Considered Official 

 

Prepared by:  Kim To  
Reviewed by: Tom MacDonald, Matt Stayner   
Date:  April 9, 2019 
 

 
Measure Description: 
Directs Public Employees' Benefit Board and Oregon Educators Benefit Board to establish pilot program allowing 
public employees to obtain health services from coordinated care organizations.  
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
Oregon Health Authority (OHA), Department of Consumer and Business Services (DCBS) 
 
 
Analysis: 
This fiscal impact statement is for the purpose of transmitting the measure from the Senate Committee on Health 
Care to the Joint Committee on Ways and Means.  
 
The measure directs the Public Employees’ Benefit Board (PEBB) and the Oregon Educators Benefit Board (OEBB) 
to establish a pilot program allowing public employees to obtain health services from coordinated care 
organizations starting in plan year beginning on January 1, 2020. In addition, the measure requires PEBB, OEBB, 
and the Department of Consumer and Business Services (DCBS) to establish a pilot program to consolidate health 
insurance plans offered by PEBB, OEBB, and the state medical assistance program. 
 
The measure is anticipated to have an impact on the Oregon Health Authority and the Department of Consumer 
and Business Services. 
 
A more complete fiscal analysis on the measure will be prepared as the measure is considered in the Joint 
Committee on Ways and Means. 
 
 


